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LEADERSHIP HABIT FOR THE FORTNIGHT

Habit 2

Begin with the End in Mind: I plan ahead and set goals. I
do things that have meaning and make a difference. I am an
important part of my family and contribute our family’s mission
and vision, and look for ways to be a good citizen.

Principal’s Message

YOU CAN SIT WITH ME

On Friday 4th June, Seven Hills West Public School launched
the YOU CAN SIT WITH ME program and celebrated their
annual kindness day.

YOU CAN SIT WITH Me is an inclusive and kindness campaign
for students across schools. Students wear a simple wristband
with a life changing message: YOU CAN SIT WITH ME. By
wearing this wristband, they show that they welcome anyone to
sit with them and that they are inclusive.

YOU CAN SIT WITH ME fosters and strengthens friends with
children of all grades and ages. Here are some great photos
of our students showing kindness to each other as they
celebrated acts of care, friendship and compassion across our
school.

Australian Theatre for Young People – On
Demand Launch

This week, Seven Hills West Public School has been invited to
the media launch of the Australian Theatre for Young People
‘On Demand Plus’ program.

Miss Cole, Mrs Curran, Mrs Mortlock and Miss Roach have
been piloting the program during Term 1 and Term 2.

The Australia-wide primary school program provides teaches
with access to a catalogue of detailed, multi-week units of
work that link to the HSIE, Drama and Literacy curriculum. The
program is designed to run across Preschool to Year 6 classes.

Our school has been excited to pilot this innovative education
program with our students. The kids love the engaging learning
and the wonderful opportunity to work collaborative with their
classmates in drama activities.

Congratulations to Miss Cole and 5C who were filmed as part
of the Australian media launch for the program. This recognition
highlights the wonderful quality of teaching and learning we
provide at our school.

Blacktown Learning Community – Learning
Exchanges

This Thursday 10th June, Seven Hills West Public School will
be hosting colleagues from the Blacktown Learning Community
of Schools to conduct Learning Exchanges and training in
Instructional Practices Inventory.

The BLC Learning Exchanges are an opportunity for Principals,
Senior Leaders and Middle Leaders to connect, collaborate
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and create exciting learning exchanges across our community
of schools. The aim is to align the Visible Learning research
and What Works Best Toolkit, through the use of Instructional
Practices Inventory (IPI) learning walks.

All staff at Seven Hills West Public School are trained in how to
use IPI in the classroom and it is exciting that we can share our
knowledge with other schools.

The aim of the BLC Learning Exchanges are:

We look forward to running the workshop and supporting our
BLC schools in learning about IPI and participating in the
learning exchanges.

Semester One Reports and Parent Teacher Interviews

Thank you to our amazing teachers and executive team who
have worked hard to develop the Semester One student
reports. The reports will be going home to parents on
Wednesday 16th June.

The following week, we will be conducting parent teacher
interviews. Interviews are strictly 10 minutes and spaces are
limited. To book your time for the interview, please follow these
instructions:

Go to https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
CODE: 7g88g

Enter your details

Select the teachers you wish to see

Select the appointment times that suit your family best

When you click FINISH your selected
bookings will be emailed to you immediately.
If you do not receive your email, please
check your junk-mail, or enter the event code
again and check your email address spelling.

Update your details if the email address is
incorrect.

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere
safe. You may need to refer back to it at a later date.

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR
CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home.

Bookings must be finalised by Friday 18th June at 4pm

If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings:

Thank you to our fabulous students and teachers for the
wonderful learning and activities being conducted I wish
everyone a wonderful fortnight of learning. Please stay warm.
Take care and stay safe.

Warmly
Shanti Clements
Principal

Check out the Seven Hills West Public School Website below:

https://sevenhillw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

For all up-to-date newsletters, policies, calendar events and
class information, please regularly visit the school website
(hosted by NSW Department of Education).

We also upload the school newsletter each fortnight and send
it to parents via the SchoolZine service.

Automated Pedestrian Gate 1

Our new automated pedestrian gate at Gate
1 is now in operation.

Please be aware that Gate 1 will be open
from 8am to 9.30am and 2.30pm to 3.30pm
daily.

Should you need to enter the school at other times during the
day – please press the buzzer – wait for the Admin office to
respond – then wait until the gate opens before entering.

Please DO NOT push or pull on the gate.

You will also need to press the buzzer when exiting and wait for
the Admin office to respond – again, please wait until the gate
opens before exiting.

• To introduce a way to evaluate Visible Learning and
student engagement in the classroom

• To improve teaching skills that enhance higher order
student learning and deep knowledge

• To support school leaders in using IPI rounds in their
schools

• To improve the quality of school-wide evaluation of
lesson observations and learning walks

• Click on the link in the confirmation email you
received after you made your bookings
OR return to https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au
(Code: 7g88g)

• and enter the code and the email address you used
when making your bookings.
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Attendance

Student attendance records will be closely monitored. If your
child is absent, it is important that a note/certificate explaining
their absence is given to the classroom teacher when your
child returns to school. Parents/Carers will be given a letter if
an explanation is not provided for the student’s absence and
this must be completed and returned to the classroom teacher
so that the student’s attendance records will be updated
accordingly.

Student Absences

The Department of Education deems that all students must
attend school every day. Families are also advised that
holidays should be taken during school holiday periods.

If your child is absent from school please notify the school in
writing by either sending an email to the school email or sending
a note to the class teacher explaining the absence.

If your child is sick for one day, you DO NOT need to ring
the school but can send a note to school with your child on
the following day.

Absences are recorded in the class roll and this roll is
admissible as evidence in a court of law.

Please endeavour to maximize your child’s attendance at
school to ensure that they have the best start possible, every
day!

If you are intending to take leave for more than three days, and
you know in advance, it is important that this be discussed with
the school as an application for leave may be required. If your
child is absent for longer than three days it is important that you
contact the school to let them know the reason for the absence.

Deputy Principal’s Message

You Can Sit With Me

You Can Sit With Me inclusive and kindness campaign was well
received by our students and it was much appreciated to see
our families support this through dressing in or adding a touch
of yellow to the day!

Our staff had the children make wristbands and write lovely
messages in chalk which you can see more photos through our
Facebook page.

Aboriginal Education

This term, Ms Clements and myself met with
our Aboriginal Education and Wellbeing
Officer, Les Pitt, where we discussed
professional learning for our staff in the term
ahead on Personalised Learning Plans,
Aboriginal Perspectives within our teaching
and learning programs and linking our
Acknowledgement of Country with caring for our Seven Hills
West Public School environment.

• Partial absences are also recorded in the roll, where
a child arrives late to school or leaves school early.

• If a student is late to school, a parent should escort
them to the office so they can give the reason for the
late arrival.

• Students, who are constantly late to school, miss the
morning lesson introduction and this can lead to
gaps in learning.
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As we have just taken part with Reconciliation Week activities,
our school will be hosting an Aboriginal performer in Week 10
for NAIDOC Week.

We also have staff engaging as members of our local AECG
meetings and are attending the Kimberwalli Centre later in the
term. I look forward to sharing our professional learning updates
with you all over the next few terms.

Mrs K Gardiner
Deputy Principal

STAGE UPDATES

Preschool

Warimi

The Wombats and Emus have been learning about the Darug
people, ‘Sorry day’ and reconciliation week. We have been
reading different Aboriginal and dreamtime stories. We have
been very interested in decorating our own ‘sorry hands’ to
help make a Preschool sea of hands as talk about reconciliation
week.

The Emus made a special visit to the yarning circle together.
When we visited, we all helped to say the Preschool
Acknowledgement of Country and dance to our favourite Aunty
Wendy songs - ‘We’re Korri Kids’ and ‘Red, Black and Yellow.’

The Wombats have been exploring natural materials and
helping to make our own Aboriginal flags with counters and
pompoms.

The children remembered the special colours of the flag - Red-
is for the land, Black is for the people and sky and yellow is for
the sun.

Each day we also connect with country as we say our
Preschool Acknowledgment of country: Thank you for the sky,
And the birds that fly, Thank you Darug people for sharing you
land.

Miss Natalie Roche and Mrs Sharon North
Early Childhood Teacher

Early Stage 1

KM have been so lucky to have Teddy Brown join their class for
the fortnight!

They have written him letter and enjoyed many cuddles! We
hope that the next lucky class enjoys him as much as we have!

Stage 1

1N

This past fortnight 1N continued their literacy work around the
theme of cultural diversity and are now looking at persuasive
texts.

The text of the week ‘Remembering Lionsvile’ fit perfectly with
the timing of NAIDOC week 2021.

Students were able to make links between the text and the
importance of the yearly event. They experimented with paint
to create Aboriginal style dot paintings on a kangaroo template.
Mr Nunan is very impressed with the level of interest and
engagement students are demonstrating in learning about other
cultures.
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Mr D Nunan – Class Teacher

1G

Numeracy

Students in 1G use concrete materials to develop their early
number sense. They roll two dice to make a two-digit number.
One dice shows the value of ‘tens’ and the other shows the
value of ‘ones’. They then use numeral cards, a bead string, a
hundreds chart and a number line to represent that number.

Literacy

Students in 1G enjoy reading with the teacher during guided
reading sessions and have fun writing their spelling list using
mini whiteboards and markers.

Students also participate in project-based learning that is linked
to our English and technology programs. They use multiple
sources of information such as high-quality texts and fact
sheets to independently research countries of the world. This
term they investigated Mexico, Morocco and India.

Stage 2 and 3

Term 2 in 3P

What an amazing term we have had in 3P!

Assembly item

Puppeteers at work!

3P had the pleasure of performing one of our favourite
Aboriginal Dreamtime stories ‘How the Birds got Their Colours’.

In this story, we were able to identify two habits from the 7
Habits of Highly Effective People. The first was Habit 1: Be
Proactive, when a lone bird took initiative to help his friend.
The second was Habit 6: Synergise, when the birds worked
together to save the little bird and that is how the birds got their
colours.

Maths

Greetings fellow mathematicians!

In 3P, we have been focusing on addition and subtraction using
manipulatives.

We used playing cards to create up to four-digit numbers, and
used MAB blocks to assist us with visualising these. We were
then able to manipulate and regroup these numbers to solve
addition and subtraction problems.
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Physical Education

Let’s get physical!

3P will be participating in a four-week athletics program that
focuses on developing students’ athletic skills, such as
throwing, jumping, hurdling, and many more!

We had lots of fun in our first session and are looking forward
to learning more about correct techniques. Look out world,
athletes in the making!

Support Unit

Last fortnight, during shared reading in K-6 D, we read the
book, ‘Thanks, Mum!’. It motivated our kids to acknowledge
their mothers for all that they do for them and to show their
love and appreciation for them. We proceeded to make and gift
all mums, beautiful bouquets enclosed with brief hand-written
messages by the kids, expressing their love and gratitude for
them. All mums will surely treasure these special cards.

K-6D has been engrossed in learning and enjoying every
moment of it. We would love to invite you to catch a glimpse of
some of the interesting and varied activities done in the class,
during the past few weeks, including collaborative preparation
of the class mission statement, learning and practising letter
formations using shaving foam, a visit to the Yarning circle to
discuss some school topics with friends from the next class,
learning fractions in Mathematics by making pizzas and
demonstrating the concepts of the whole, part, equal parts,
half, halves, etc. and for fitness, doing Yoga following the ‘yoga
poses with animals and ocean animals', which is an absolute
favourite activity for the kids.

In our class, we work hand in hand and always strive to do our
BEST. Hope you enjoyed being a part of our journey of learning.

Mrs Sneha Dias - Class Teacher

K-6M

At Seven Hills West we have been discussing Reconciliation
Week and examined our shared histories, cultures, and
achievements. Reconciliation is a journey for all Australians –
as individuals, families, communities, organisations and
importantly as a nation. At the heart of this journey are
relationships between the broader Australian community and
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.

In K/6M we have talked about the history of Aborigines in
Australia and created some special artworks.

Mrs M Moon – Class Teacher

Multicultural Perspectives Public
Speaking Competition

Students in Stage 2 and Stage 3 prepared and delivered
speeches in-class on various topics with a multicultural
perspective as part of their speaking and listening program.
Two students from each class were chosen to present at the
school finals.

CONGRATULATIONS !! to our school finalists that will represent
our school at our local finals to be held on the 8th of June at
Blacktown North Public School.

Our winners were:

Stage 2: Ivy Young & Mahir Sheikh
Stage 3: Sanchanaa Gowrikaran & Monisha Khanom

Mrs N Rosario & Miss T Pham

Library News

Imaginative blast in SHWPS
Library

All students are enthusiastically
participating in project-based inquiry
learning.

During this time, students are exploring their role as global
citizens, and researching about a variety of countries. They
are conscientiously investigating different countries’ currency,
culture and history.
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Students are deeply engaging in this inquiry-based learning
by relating their research to their own personal histories and
geography and examining personal and global perspectives.

Library Lessons

Each class will have a weekly timetabled library lesson where
they will borrow books, focus on a variety of library skills,
information literacy skills and read for enjoyment.

6C, 5C & 2A have their library day on MONDAY.
KL.KV.KM 1N, 1G & 2R have their library day on TUESDAY.
3-6 C, K-6M, K-6W & K-6C have their library day THURSDAY.
K-6A, K-6D,3P,3/4 R & 4B have their library day on FRIDAY

Opening Times

If students have overdue books, they may return these before
school and during lunchtime in addition to their regular library
lessons.

The library is open during lunchtime on Thursday for book
club, board games, drawing, reading, computers and some fun
activities! Please come and join us in the library!

Premier's Reading Challenge

All students are encouraged to participate in
the Premier's Reading Challenge which runs
from March 1st to August 20th. K-2 students
must read 30 books and 3-6 students must
read 20 books in their challenge level.
Remember that all level-specific PRC books
will count towards your challenge, and you are allowed to
include five books of your own choosing as well! Students are
able to record their reading through the PRC logbook available
via the PRC student experience website.

Reading: It’s the way to grow!

Mrs Gupta

P & C News

We, the members of the P&C, would like more participation
from the parents.

Fundraising is the core activity for the P&C Association to help
our school to get additional resources to benefit our children
and school community. If parents have any fundraising tips or

ideas you would like to share, kindly let us know either by
becoming a member or contacting us via the school email –
sevenhillw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au – or phone 9622 2136.

For more information on what P&C does please feel free to
ask any of this year's committee members. We are more than
happy to answer your question.

Our next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 16th June at
9.15am in the Exec hub – please see the attached agenda.

Join Zoom Meeting

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/66040739588?pwd=WDVlWE
twN0E0TXg3ZGk2VTkycFFDdz09

Meeting ID: 660 4073 9588
Passcode: 441777

One tap mobile

+61731853730,,66040739588#,,,,*441777# Australia
+61861193900,,66040739588#,,,,*441777# Australia

Uniform Shop

Uniform Shop

Completed uniform orders, with cash payment, to be sent to
the office, and orders will be filled and distributed to students.

NEW DAY FOR UNIFORM SHOP

As from Term 2 – the Uniform Shop will be open on TUESDAYS
8.30am to 9.30am.
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P & C Committee

Register for our FlexiSchools Canteen

We can confirm that our online FlexiSchools canteen will
be running full-time (5 days a week). An arrangement
has been made with Blacktown Subway to provide our
online canteen meals and we have received very positive
feedback from parents about the healthy menu and
quality of the food. Please note that Subway are following
the NSW guidelines for Healthy Canteens, which
supports nutritious and healthy foods for our students.

To register for our online FlexiSchools Canteen, please
follow these instructions:

Set up your account

Order

If you get stuck on anything, call FlexiSchools on
1300 361 769.

Please be mindful – if sending food with students that requires a
spoon or fork – kindly ensure you send utensils with your child.
We are unable to supply these to the students.

Calendar

1. Download the FlexiSchools App. Download the
app from the App Store or from Google Play.
Note: for iPhone and iPad please select ‘Allow’
notification

2. Register
Open the FlexiSchools App and click 'Like to
register?', enter your email address and click
'Register'. You will be sent a registration email.
Follow the instructions in the registration email
to finish setting up your account. Once your
account is set up, login to the FlexiSchools
App, select the Profile icon on the grey
navigation bar, select Student and 'Add a
student', search for their school name, select
their year level and class and enter their details.

3. Top Up Your Account
To make ordering fast and simple, you can set
up automatic top ups.

1. Place your order
In the FlexiSchools App, swipe up and down to
find the service category you are interested in,
swipe left and right to find the service you are
interested in and select the green 'Order'
button.

2. Make your selection
Select the items you wish to order.

3. Make payment
Select your payment option and complete
payment to place your order.
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REFILLABLE WATER BOTTLES

Please ensure your child has a refillable water bottle each day
so they can stay hydrated during the school day.

Additionally, a frozen popper in the lunch box will defrost by
lunchtime and be refreshing for your child to drink.

OOSH PICK UP/DROP GATE

SEVEN HILLS WEST OOSH

Parents who are dropping off or collecting students from OOSH
please remember to use Gate 2.

Please DO NOT USE driveway gate.

Managed return to school for families
guidelines

We’re all in this together

Important Reminders

ALLERGY ALERT

In the interests of the health and safety of all our students
please ensure that your child does not bring anything to school
for recess or lunch which contains nut and/or egg products.
This will include peanut butter or Nutella spread on sandwiches,
peanut butter dippers, snack packs with nuts and nut muesli
bars.

Your understanding and support in this very important health
issue are greatly appreciated.

SCHOOL HOURS

Children ARE NOT to be at school BEFORE 8.30am each
morning and must be collected at 3.00pm each afternoon.
Should your child need to be at school EARLIER than 8.30am
or need to be collected LATER than 3.00pm, it is necessary
for you to arrange for your child to be taken to Out of Hours
School Care that is located on our premises. This is run by
Wesley Out of School Hours Care and their contact number is
9626 1260.
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Positive Behaviour for Learning

Health and Safety Matters

As well as keeping our staff and students safe on school
grounds we aim to maintain a safe environment for parents. If
you have a slip, trip or fall or any other issue related to parent
safety in the school grounds please notify the office as soon
as possible so we can endeavour to identify and resolve any
hazards.

It is also a request that dogs not be brought onto the school site
without prior permission. Companion dogs are always welcome
as required, however pets in the school can cause stress to
students and animals.

Staff Car Park

A reminder to parents/caregivers. The Staff car park IS NOT a
‘walk through’ area or parking for area for parents.

Safety is of the utmost importance to our students and it would
be appreciated if you would cooperate in regard to safety in our
car park.

Student Toilets

Just a friendly reminder that student toilets are not to be used
by parents. If parents have a younger child that requires toileting
assistance, please see the office staff to access the toilets
located beside the new school hall.

Student toilets are to be used by students of Seven Hills West
PS.

Changes of Clothes

Children in Kindergarten to Year 2, can, on occasion, have an
‘accident’ by forgetting to go to the toilet at break time, or not
advising the teacher that they need to go to the toilet.

This then results in children ‘wetting’ themselves and coming to
the office for a spare change of clothes.

Our supplies are now depleted – so we ask that each
parent with children in Kindergarten to Year 2 supply a
change of clothing in their child’s bag in case of
emergencies.

Additionally – our supplies for Years 3-6 have also depleted
(shorts/skorts/shirts/underwear).

Any donations of clothing (not jumpers) for students K-6
would be greatly appreciated.

We thank you for your support in this matter.

SHWPS Administration Office

Birthday Cakes

Until further notice – birthday cakes/lolly bags/party
bags (including party favours bags) and ANY shared
foods ARE NOT permitted.

We will keep you updated with when this can begin again.

Notes and Payments

Please be advised that all school notes and written
communication are now placed on our website for your easy
access. Families that have requested multiple copies will now
need to access the website. We are encouraging the use of
technology @ SHWPS!

Important

It would be appreciated, if when completing permission notes,
you could include the child’s FULL NAME (Given Name and
Surname) AND CLASS, in order for the office to correctly
identify the student who is participating in the special activity.

Sending money to school

If paying by cash or cheque, payment envelopes are available
to allow office staff to quickly record details for our students.

A reminder: A permission note must be completed for every
student in the family for all activities. Please note the office
does not carry change. Please provide the correct money with
your payments. We encourage families to pay using our POP –
Payment online system via our school website.

Collection of Money and Permission Notes

To ensure that students’ needs are met on excursions, extra
curricula activities and for visiting performances, it is necessary
to have procedures in place regarding payments and
permission notes. These procedures allow teachers to:
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It will also allow the office staff to have correct numbers,
permission notes and money organised before the day of the
activity or excursion.

These procedures include any area where money is paid to the
school e.g. Excursions, visiting performances, sporting events,
book club etc.

For this to be implemented correctly all money must be paid
to front office by the DUE DATE, there will be no exceptions.

Permission notes, fully completed with child’s name and
class, must be given to the front office once you have
made your payment online, or at the same time as money
is presented.

In cases of financial hardship, the school may be able to assist
by contributing a part payment.

Please contact the office for more information.

PRESCHOOL 2022

Community News

• Ensure that the correct number of teachers are
allocated to an activity or excursion

• Buses are ordered for the right number of students

• Book correct numbers for all activities on excursions

• Organise supervision for students not involved in
these activities

• Cancel activities if numbers are too low, within a
reasonable timeframe.
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Schoolzine

Facebook

Important

Please note, SHWPS Facebook page is for informing parents
of up-coming events/changes in dates/event cancellations and
also showcasing photos of students and their events.

DO NOT use this forum to request appointments/interviews
with teachers or ask about upcoming events. Should you need
to contact a teacher or have a question, please ring the school
on 9622 2136 to assist you with your enquiries.
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Thanks.
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